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Grab a pencil 
and piece of 
paper.  How 
many words 
can you make 
using the 
letters in “Red
Candy 
Apples”?   We 
found 102!!  

Worthy Matron      Worthy Patron
Donna Pope             Charles Hanes

October Birthdays
3 Diana Davis
4 Linda Laxson
6 Rebecca Moore
6 Edith Sawyer
10 Chuck Seets
10 Elgie Wood
12 Laverne Whitfield
19 Robert Brownfield
22 Shirley Reese
24 Donna Cox
28 LoRee Griffin
29 Dick Moore
31 Steve Maxwell

This Month
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~ May the Lord watch between me 
and thee while we are absent, from 
one another ~

Free Masks
Lavelle Ford and Barbara Spencer are 
still making masks. Masks are free to 
all members and to all TMRC resident 
and staff.
Barbara: barbs1145@hotdogcrafts.com
Lavelle:  lavelle.ford@gmail.com

- Pumpkin spice has nothing 
to do with pumpkins.
Pumpkin spice is actually the 
spice mix used for pumpkin 
pies. It is made from 3 
tablespoons ground 
cinnamon, 
2 teaspoons ground ginger, 2 
teaspoons ground nutmeg, 
1 ½ teaspoons ground 
allspice and 1 ½ teaspoons 
ground cloves. You can make 
it at home or buy it pre-
mixed..

- Fall leaf colors are caused by 
the amount of sugar in them.
The more red in the leaf, the 
more sugar that leaf is 
storing. 
That is why Maple trees are 
so vibrant. 
Evergreens don’t change 
because their leaves have a 
thick wax covering that 
protects the chlorophyl 
(green) in the leaves.

- Ancient people wore 
Halloween costumes to hide 
from ghosts.
The Celtic tradition believed 
that ghosts roamed the earth 
on Halloween. 
Wearing a disguise would 
help you these spirits.

- Birds spend most of the fall 
migrating.  Either
traveling from one state to 
another, from
North America to South 
America (Swainson’s
Hawk, 14,000 miles), or from 
the North Pole to the 
South Pole (Arctic Tern, 
44,000 miles), many birds 
spend this season traveling to 
mating grounds or 
finding food.
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Synopsis of Current Chapter Year from the Worthy Matron

The Covid-19 pandemic has caused many changes to our ideas of a “normal” world. As 
all of you know, it has greatly affected the proceedings of our stated meetings. The year 
began on July 21, 2020 with the open Installation of Officers in the Keystone building 
garage. While we were in the shade and enjoyed a cool breeze – it was definitely one 
for the memoirs. Our Worthy Matron Sandra Perdue and other Chapter members did a 
great job serving as Installation Officers.

Due to the facility restrictions still in place, residents may not congregate in numbers in 
excess of 8 individuals, must maintain social distancing, and wear masks. This means 
our stated meetings are limited to a quorum only to attend to any required business. 

In June, our meeting was attended by 7 individuals for the purpose of electing officers 
for the 2020-21 Chapter year. Carol Patton was elected to plural membership. A 
Memorial program was presented for the beloved members lost during the 2019-20 
Chapter year. We draped the Charter for Dale Aaron, Rachel Jackson, Pat James and 
LoRee Griffin. The Alter was draped for Past Grands’ Glenn Whittaker and Beulah 
Speers.

Our July meeting was attended by 8 individuals. A Patriotic program was presented and 
the Altar was draped for Past Grand Matron Elise Hammack. 

In August, our 8 attendees approved the expense of required postage and supplies and 
approved the Past Matron’s report from Sister Sandra Perdue. A Rob Morris program 
was presented and individually packaged, commercially prepared birthday snacks were 
shared in the Chapter room as well as the Assembly room for residents and Chapter 
members. We hope you sang Happy Birthday to Rob Morris while you ate your snack.

The September meeting was attended by 8 individuals. The books were audited by Jean 
James and Charles Hanes. The Audit Report was read and accepted. We approved the 
requested date by the Deputy Grand Matron for review of the books but notified her 
that attendance at our meetings was not possible at this time due to the restrictions 
still in place. Our Chapter birthday was acknowledged – again with individually wrapped 
and commercially prepared birthday snacks shared at the Chapter meeting and in the 
Assembly room. The Charter was draped for Patricia Gilliam and the Altar draped for 
Past Grand Matrons Naomi Wolfe and Rennie Ofton. 

Many thanks to those who serve in the required stations and pro-tem 2 or 3 others at 
our meetings. Thanks to Pam Johnson for taking our notes and sending out Birthday, 
Sympathy, Get Well cards to remind our members that we love them. Thanks to Worthy 
Patron Charles Hanes for presiding during the Memorial ceremonies and to Charles, 
Lavelle and Bob Cagley for setting up Chapter. We can’t overlook our “Secretary-with-
the-mostest” Lavelle Ford and the best Newsletter couple in the state – Joe and Barbara 
Spencer. Aren’t the newsletters wonderful!! We miss having all of you in the Chapter 
meetings and look forward to the time when we can have a full house again. It’s a 
strange year – but I have faith that “normal” will return. In the meantime, stay safe and 
stop me in the hallway anytime.


